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Disability Rights Maryland 
HB 1031: Correctional Services- Medication-Assisted Treatment 

House Judiciary Committee 
March 7, 2024 

Position: Favorable with Amendments 
 

Disability Rights Maryland (DRM) is the federally-mandated Protection and Advocacy 
agency for the State of Maryland, charged with defending and advancing the rights of persons 
with disabilities.  We supported the institution of medication assisted treatment (MAT) and be-
havioral health counseling for incarcerated individuals with opioid use disorders in local correc-
tional facilities statewide.  MAT, in combination with behavioral health counseling, is a proven 
method of treating opioid use disorder.  However, lack of funding for MAT in local correctional 
facilities has prevented the full implementation of the law statewide, cutting off access to the this 
crucial treatment.  We support House Bill 1031 with amendments because it would provide a 
funding mechanism for MAT in local correctional facilities. 

 
DRM supports the following amendments to the bill: 
 
On page 1, in line 3, strike ñrepealing the requirement thatò and substitute ñrequiringò; 
and in the same line, after ñfacilityò insert ñtoò. 

 
On page 3, in line 26, after ñ(5)ò insert ñ(I)ò; in the same line, strike ñEachò and substitute 
ñSUBJECT TO SUBPARAGRAPH (II) OF THIS PARAGRAPH, EACHò; in lines 26 and 
29, in each instance, strike the bracket; and after line 28, insert: 
ñ(II) EACH LOCAL CORRECTIONAL FACILITY SHALL MAKE AT LEAST ONE 
TRANSMUCOSAL PARTIAL OPIOID AGONIST AND ONE LONGïACTING INJECTA-
BLE PARTIAL OPIOID AGONIST.ò. 

 
These amendments would ensure that individuals in state correctional facilities still have 

access to all three formulations of MAT, and that both transmucosal and long-acting injectable 
partial opioid antagonist (buprenorphine) formulations of MAT are available.  MAT works best 
when patients have access to all medication options.  All patients are different, and will respond 
differently to the different medication options (methadone, buprenorphine, and naltrexone)1.  In-
dividuals who are incarcerated are already often in crisis, and have no way to seek alternative 
medical treatment.  Denying them the treatment that works for them will only further punish 
those individuals who are seeking treatment for opioid use disorder. As amended, this bill would 
ensure that individuals with opioid treatment disorder have access to the treatment options that 
work best for them and in formulations that are most effective for them. 
   
 Marylandôs commitment to providing MAT in local correctional facilities is an extremely 
important step in combating the opioid epidemic.  Maryland should take the crucial next step of 
providing funding for these programs so that they can actually be realized statewide.  For these 
reasons, DRM urges this committee to issue a favorable report on HB 1031, with amendments.  

                                                 
1 Evidence-Based Strategies for Preventing Opioid Overdose: What’s Working in the United States, Cen-
ters for Disease Control and Prevention (2018),https://www.cdc.gov/drugoverdose/pdf/pubs/2018-evi-
dence-based-strategies.pdf 
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Please contact Em Holcomb, Staff Attorney, at 443-692-2536 or EmH@DisabilityRightsMD.org 
with any questions. 
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